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For timely and accurate Bargaining and other news join the TSU 

News List: http://tsuoecta.org/newsletter/lists/   

Have a safe and enjoyable summer ! 
 

Join us for the Labour Day parade on Monday  

September 1st, 2014! Meet your Colleagues  

and get into the EX for free. 

From Your TSU Executive 
Check www.tsuoecta.org or follow the TSU New list for details 

From Dave Szollosyôs presentation 

speech, to Reneô Jansen in de Wal, on 

his receiving the TSU Service Award: 

 

ñ...The most important aspect of his talents 

however, is revealed through his true 

practice of servant leadership.  With 

Reneô, the person is always more im-

portant than the event.  The relationship is 

more      important than result.  Because of 

this, he has empowered a whole new group 

of teachers and affirmed the growth of the 

busiest hub of teacher activism anywhere 

in my experience.   

...As one of the nominators said in their 

letter, óit is the duty of TSU to formally 

recognize Rene Jansen in de Wal for the 

outstanding contribution and dedication as 

an        exemplary TSU member.ô  And it is 

my duty and privilege to say, thank you 

Reneô for your service, your guidance and 

your friendship.ò 

Outgoing President Reneô Jansen in de Wal, with his wife Lisa and incoming President, Dave 

Szollosy, being presented with the TSU Service Award, at this yearôs Teacher  Appreciation Night. 
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{ŜƴŘ ŀǊǝŎƭŜǎ ǘƻΥ  

ƘƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘǎϪǘǎǳƻŜŎǘŀΦƻǊƎ 

9ŘƛǘƻǊƛŀƭ tƻƭƛŎȅΥ  
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ñ...A community needs a soul if it is to become a true home for human beings.  You, the 

people, must give it this soul.ò  (St.ðPope John Paul II) 

 

It has been an absolute privilege serving the members of TSU. I have loved the chal-

lenge and learning every single day. I know some suggest this enthusiasm means I am 

crazy. J But the members, the executive team, and our committees are exemplary. I 
have been the luckiest president in Ontario.  

Yes, in the past few years there have been several other opportunities which I put off 

until my commitment to TSU was complete. Some members have urged me to reconsid-

er these and other opportunities that have come forward.  I appreciate the encourage-

ment. What great fortune I have to be excited about returning to a classroom at JPII to a 

job I always loved, while having other potential opportunities that are also interesting 

and challenging. I do not know what will come of those other opportunities now that I 

have finished at TSU. What I do know is that I have loved the experience of working at 

TSU. I also know I have driven past JPII every day and wondered who was getting 

ready with ñmy kidsò at the school. I know I am returning to 3 Geography, 2 PE and a 

CR class in September. I know I will return to coaching and to my son who is at the 

school playing on most of the sports I have coached. 

I thank all members for your passion, professionalism and your pride. We are the heart 

of one of the best education systems in the world. I will forever be grateful you have 

blessed me with the privilege of representing you. I am proud to have the opportunity to 

work again with colleagues in our schools and classes. I wish you all a most peaceful 

and restful summer. 

 

ñLeadership has a harder job to do than just choose sides. It must bring sides together.ò 

Jesse Jackson  

ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð 

LTD Plan going to Mediation with Provincial OECTA ï Be sure to read the MCT 

LTD Bulletin, visit the website and follow TSU News List  

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜΥ wŜǘǳǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ /ƭŀǎǎ  

By Rene Jansen in de Wal, TSU President 

¢ƻǇ wƻǿ           ƭŜƊ ǘƻ ǊƛƎƘǘ 

aƛƪŜ bƛŎƻƭŀƛŘƛǎ          /ƻǳƴŎƛƭƭƻǊ 
wƻǎŜƳŀǊȅ [ŀǾŜǊȅ          ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ 
{ŀōƛƴŀ .ŀǊōŀƎŀƭƭƻ          9ȄŜŎǳǝǾŜ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ  
tŜǘŜ aŎYŀȅ          /ƻǳƴŎƛƭƭƻǊ              
{ǘŜǾŜ ²ŀǘǎƻƴ          /ƻǳƴŎƛƭƭƻǊ 
.ƻǧƻƳ wƻǿ          ƭŜƊ ǘƻ ǊƛƎƘǘ 

±ŜǊƻƴƛŎŀ ¢ǳȊƛ                   wŜŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ  
.ƛŀƴƪŀ IǳŘŜŎ          оǊŘ ±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ     
Dƛƭƭƛŀƴ ±ƛǾƻƴŀ          нƴŘ ±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ 
wŜƴŞ WŀƴǎŜƴ ƛƴ ŘŜ ²ŀƭ  tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ 
5ŀǾŜ {Ȋƻƭƭƻǎȅ          мǎǘ ±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ 
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 ¢ƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ !ƘŜŀŘ 
by Dave Szollosy, 1st Vice President (President Elect) 

The 2014 TSU Executive elections were particularly successful in-

sofar as they represented a very large increase over the last year in 

the number of people voting.  The increased participation rate 

speaks well of the efforts to engage people and invite them to a 

deeper sense of ownership over the union.  ñMy OECTAò must re-

main our theme going forward.   

This deeper concern for the welfare of the profession and each other 

was also reflected in the participation rates of teachers canvassing 

and working E-day for ñeducation friendlyò candidates in the recent 

provincial election.  Anxiety and uncertainty over the outcome of 

the election caused me to delay finishing this article, as the tone 

could have been very different, depending on the results. 

Provincial Collective Bargaining 

Our current collection of documents governing the terms and condi-

tions of employment (which includes the previous collective agree-

ment, the Provincial Memorandum of Understanding 2012, various 

amendments to the MoU, Grievance Arbitration decisions) will ex-

pire this August. 

With the re-election of the Liberals, we can assume that Bill 122 

(the legislation that created a provincial bargaining model) will re-

main as the modus operandi governing the financial aspects of our 

contract.  OECTA provincial has appointed its bargaining team as 

has the Catholic Trusteesô Association.  Their first task (after deter-

mining when to meet ï which does not appear to be until September 

now) will be to determine the scope of their bargaining.  In other 

words, what areas other than salary and benefits will be under the 

auspices of negotiation by the provincial body? 

The OECTA Council of Presidents and Bargaining Chairs have met 

in workshops and meetings to establish the priorities for bargaining 

in this first official round of the era of Provincial Bargaining. 

Do not expect anything resolved early in the fall. 

Local Collective Bargaining 

Although our Local Collective Bargaining Team, under chief negoti-

ator Claire Bonk, has been hard at work reviewing local needs and 

priorities and researching background information (watch for contin-

uing member survey in September), they will not actually begin the 

face-to-face negotiations on the local aspects of the Collective 

Agreement until after the Provincial Process is complete.  In many 

ways, the determination of the respective spheres of responsibility is 

a work in progress and until the upper-tier negotiations are com-

plete, we will not know precisely the areas to be considered locally. 

As we begin the new school year in September, without a newly 

negotiated Collective Agreement, the terms and conditions under 

which we have worked for the last two years will continue, as all 

Collective Agreements have rolled over in the past.  This includes 

the 97 day delay in recognizing additional year experience and addi-

tional qualifications. 

Ratification 

Some of the fears concerning contract stripping and massive lay-offs 

have been deflected by the defeat of the Hudak Tories and their anti-

worker agenda so that at this point we have no expectations of hav-

ing to undertake job action.  Things can change. 

Regardless, because of changes in our Provincial Handbook at the 

2013 AGM, thanks in no small part to the efforts of TSU, a situation 

such as developed with the 2012 MoU cannot take place again.  

Before any agreement is approved, it must come back to the mem-

bers for ratification.  Every teacher will have a vote on whether to 

accept the terms of the new Collective Agreement, both those nego-

tiated at the Provincial table and the local table. 

TSU Organization 

All Teacher Representatives are to be elected by the end of the third 

week of June.  LSSAC members are not elected until September.  

Committee appointments and Executive Liaisons will be completed 

before the end of June as well, as some groups (eg. Labour Liaison) 

need to work over the summer. 

Executive assignments will leave 1st Vice-president, Gillian Vivona, 

as the lead on SSP matters as she has developed a very effective 

model for dealing with the short term leave issues and relationships 

with those members. By by-law, she will also be overseeing com-

munications.  2nd Vice-president, Pete McKay will assume the role 

of Grievance Officer, an easy transition for him as he has been 

working intensely in this portfolio as a member of SSSAC and the 

Grievance Committee.  3rd Vice-president Bianka Hudec will retain 

the role of lead on WSIB cases.  Other portfolios will be decided as 

the new term begins. 

Challenges 

The lead up to the provincial election has shown us the area of vul-

nerability that the anti-worker forces seek to exploit, that is, member 

alienation.  Some of this, admittedly, has been exacerbated by the 

internal conflicts with the Association, but we have seen how quick-

ly we could lose everything: hard won gains to working conditions; 

job security; even collective rights, completely.  We will be building 

on the great work done by the Beginning Teachersô and other Com-

mittees to expand in the inclusive, invitational aspect of TSU. 

TSU has a great opportunity to enhance the context of our teaching 

vocation and guarantee rights in working conditions through the 

series of Joint Committees with the Board.  These are an expression 

of an ongoing evolution of rights through our Collective Agreement.  

However, like the Collective Agreement itself, they remain only as 

strong as the energy we are able to put into the research and prepara-

tion of the topics. 

The changes to our working conditions created since the imposition 

of the MoU have accelerated demands for support and challenged 

our capacity to meet the needs of all members, especially when they 

are facing a crisis or in a vulnerable state.  This is when the union 

must be at its peak and most responsive.  How we re-allocate re-

sources or augment our capacity is a problem that has fallen to us. 

Regardless of all, I am confident that the release officers, executive, 

Teacher Representatives, and members will continue to work togeth-

er to meet the challenges and work together to the mutual support 

and benefit of all. 



 The provincial election of June 2014 began with a bang that scared 

many across the province. Hudakôs reckless claim that he would fire 100,000 

public servants, cut taxes and yet continue to reduce services for the  

average citizen, was roundly defeated as the Liberals won a majority govern-

ment.  

 To many, the Liberals did not earn a majority win on their record. 

The majority came about as the votes were split in a desperate effort to stop 

what was  seen as a return to the Harris past.  A past which  has haunted this 

province for the last 20 years. 

 The Political Advisory Committee, chaired by Sean OôConnor, 

along with the Executive Liaison,  TSU Second Vice President Gillian Vi-

vona, deserve much praise in their work to help out TSU map out a voting 

strategy. It is worth noting that the TSU voting strategy centered on how to 

best protect our publicly supported educational system along with the gov-

ernment services that make us a great and caring society to live in. TSU and 

OECTA has always supported policies that support public education. 

 TSU teachers gave up their time and energy to work in many cam-

paigns, especially to support the following: Peter Tabuns (NDPðToronto 

Danforth); Yvan Baker ( Liberal, Etobicoke-Centre ); Peter Milczyn (Liberal, 

Etobicoke-Lakeshore) ; Rosario Marchese (NDP, Trinityï Spadina); Mitzie 

Hunter (Liberal, Scarborough-Guildwood); Monte Kwinter, (Liberal, York 

Centre) 

tǊƻǾƛƴŎƛŀƭ 9ƭŜŎǝƻƴ нлмп  

By Gerard M. Ardanaz, St. Maryôs & Veronica Tuzi, TSU Recording Secretary 


